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Contact us:  admin@goldfield.herts.sch.uk 

Happy Birthday 
Madeleine & Louis 

Help to manage the cost of living 
We are all too aware of the price increases across the board and how it is affecting more and more households. Please do let us know if you need any support 
and we can signpost you. We are very conscious that there are families who are not eligible for additional funding at school but would    greatly benefit from it. 

Please let us know if that is you. We are here to help. Please click here for further information from the council. 
 

REMEMBER, REMEMBER........    

11.5.24 10-1 Grounds maintenance 

13.5.24  Class Photos 

15.5.24  BLP Day 

16.5.24  Electric Umbrella 

17.5.24  Stoke Mandeville spinal research visiting 

17.5.24, 20.5.24 & 21.5.24  Sharing Mornings  - Nursery  

22.5.24  Reception School Trip 

23.5.24 8.30-9.00 Sharing Morning—Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 

24.5.24 After School FROGS Disco  

27.5.24 to 3.6.24  Half Term– School Closed 

3.6.24  INSET DAY– School Closed 

4.6.24  School reopens after half term 

11.6.24 & 13.6.24  Nursery School Trip 

Date tbc After School FROGS Movie Night 

17.6.24  New to Reception– Welcome Meeting 

18.6.24  New to Nursery– Welcome Meeting 

21.6.24  New Nursery Intake September 24 visiting 
Nursery closed for current Nursery children 

21.6.24 After School FROGS lolly & ticket sale for Goldfest 

3.7.24  Move up morning 

4.7.24  Sports Day followed by whole school family picnic 

10.7.24  Year 2 Leavers Assembly 

14.7.24  GOLDFEST 

16.7.24  IROKO– drumming 

17.7.24  Year 2 Water Party 

19.7.24  End of Term– Early Finish 
Nursery– 11.30 No lunch club 
Reception, 1 & 2– 1.45pm 

Keeping Our Children Safe 
The Hertfordshire Safeguarding Children Partnership (HSCP) 
has been set up so that all agencies and organisations who 
work with children and young  
people work together to keep children safe. Call 0300 123 
4043 at anytime if you are a child or young  
person being abused or mistreated; or if you are an adult 
worried about a young person. Call 999 if you're in immediate 
danger or a crime is being committed.  

As we are now in the Summer Term, we are hop-
ing the lovely sunny weather will continue. Please 
ensure you apply a high factor sunscreen to your 
child before bringing them to school or nursery. 
You can send you child in with sun cream to top 
up but they will have to apply it themselves and it 
must be nut free. All children should have a sun-
hat or cap in school for sunny weather and we 

recommend this is kept at school for the entire summer term due to the 
changeable nature of our wonderful British weather. Children can wear 
sunglasses. Please also ensure your child brings a water bottle to school 
every day. Please ensure all items are clearly labelled with your child’s 
full name.  

Miss Cooper says 
                           

It has been lovely to hear about the achievements 
children have had outside school. 
Well done to……… 
Cillian who was made gymnast of the 
week for his forward and backward 

rolls. We are all impressed here! 
 

Spinal Cord Injury Awareness Charity 
On the 17th May Kat will be visiting the school from the charity to 
talk about her life, how it changed and that she is c5 tetraplegic. The 

charity will provide wheelchairs so that the chil-
dren can experience what it is like to be in one. 
The colours for this charity based at Stoke Man-
deville hospital are purple and blue. Therefore 
on 17th May it will be a non uniform day and 
children can come to school in these colours for 
a voluntary donation of £2 or more. Donations 

Grounds Work 
We will be opening the school grounds on Saturday 11th May between 10am-1pm and are 
asking for volunteers to come and help tidy the grounds. Refreshments will be provided. 
Please enter via the Christchurch Road gate and bring your gardening tools. Everyone is 
welcome! 

Hannan, Lily, Thomas, Magnus, 
Eden, Annie, Megan, Arthur, Ivy, 
Charlie, Eddison, Freddie & Evie 

Curriculum information – website 
All teachers are responsible for a subject and they have been ensuring that the curriculum 
knowledge and skills documents are up to date. Included are vocabulary lists for what is being 
taught in each subject. Each week your class teacher will send a weekly curriculum review. 
Please don’t forget that the curriculum section of the website contains more detailed infor-
mation. Each subject ‘section’ contains an overview of the subject, a detailed curriculum over-
view for Nursery – Year 2. Some subjects have other information too. This is a great way of 
seeing the progression of skills and knowledge in each subject and finding out, in more detail, 
what your child is learning.   

Sports Day 
Sports Day will be held on Thursday 4th July followed by a whole school family picnic. The timings will be:- 
9.00-9.45am– Year 2 
10.00-10.45am– Year 1 
11.00-11.45am- Reception 
12.00-1.00pm- Whole School Picnic 
1.15-2.15pm- Nursery 


